
PARISH OFFICE AND CONTACTS 
 

Parish Office Address:  
134 Somerset Road, Kedron  Qld  4031 
Ph:  (07)3267 4825 
 
Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website:  www.kedroncatholicparish.org.au 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Thursday  8.30am - 3.00pm 
Friday   8.30am - 12.00pm 
 

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Joseph Nguyen ofm 
  Parish Priest 
Email:  jnguyen@franciscans.org.au  
 
Fr John Nguyen ofm 
Assistant Priest 
Email: jhpnguyen@franciscans.org.au   
 
Sandra Di Francesco 
  Parish Manager 
Email:  kedron@bne.catholic.net.au  
 
Rosemary Woods 
  Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sacramental.kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
LOCAL SAFEGUARDING  
REPRESENTATIVE 
Mrs Sandra Di Francesco 
Ph:  0448 356 599 
Email: lsr.kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it.  
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550  
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com  
 
PARISH SCHOOL—Ph: 3357 6185 
St Anthony’s School 
  Mr Martin Wilkie - Principal 
Email:  pkedron@bne.catholic.edu.au 
www.stanthonyskedron.qld.edu.au 
 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday   4.00 - 4.30 pm   
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Saturday (Vigil) 5.00pm 
Sunday   7.30am, 9.30am & 5.30pm 
 
WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Monday         NO MASS and Tuesday 8.00am 
Wednesday 9.00am 
Thursday  8.00am and Friday 8.00am 
 
BAPTISMS  
2nd and 4th Sunday of the Month at 11.00am 
(unless of another event that day)  
(Booking is essential)  
 
CHILDREN’S LITURGY  
1st, 2nd and 3th Sunday of the Month- 9.30am  
(School Term Only)  
 
FAMILY MASS  
4th Sunday of the Month at 9.30am  
(School term only) 
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK MASS  
1st Wednesday of the month at 9.00am  
 
ST VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY 
2nd and 4th Monday of the Month at 7.00pm 
(Parish Office) 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643  
  
SECULAR FRANCISCAN ORDER 
3rd Sunday of every Month at 9.30am 
Jim Kearney 0410 881 622 

 The Parish Community of 
     St Thérèse and St Anthony  

                                            

 The Little Flower Church  -  
In the care of the Franciscan Friars 

21st Sunday in Ordinary Time – 24th August 2025 (YEAR C) 

“We acknowledge the Turrbal and Jagera People in Brisbane, and the Gubbi Gubbi 
People at Pomona as the traditional custodians, past, present,  and emerging, of the 

land and waters where Kedron Parish stands. We pay our respects to them”. 

Congratulations to all the children who will be celebrating their First Holy 
Communion this weekend and next weekend.  
It is a special occasion to commemorate the fullness of 
God in their lives. We want to express our gratitude to 
Rosemary Woods, our Sacramental Coordinator, and her 
team for their hard work in organizing and managing all 
the necessary preparations for this celebration. Our heart-
felt thanks also go to our APRE, teachers, musicians, and 
office staff who have been actively involved in making this 
event possible. We would like to acknowledge the ongo-
ing support of all the parents as well.  

To the children, we hope that you will continue to strengthen your faith and 
experience a life filled with love. May you be blessed in all your endeav-
ours. 
 
What is Eucharist? 
Eucharist is the sacrament that completes the process of initiation and is 
when one can fully participate in the Eucharist by receiving Holy Commun-
ion. 
Eucharist is unique among the sacraments as it is at the heart of our faith. 
For Catholics, the Eucharist, or Mass, is the most powerful way we encoun-
ter the real presence of Jesus Christ. Sunday after Sunday (some, of 
course, gather everyday), Catholics gather to celebrate the Eucharist, the 
ritual in which, by the power of the Holy Spirit, bread and wine are trans-
formed into the Body and Blood of Christ. We who celebrate are also trans-
formed, becoming Christ’s presence to others, and recognising the pres-
ence of Christ in others. 
 

Symbols of Eucharist 
Bread – Wheat is grown and ground, transformed 
by human work to make bread. Bread is a staple 
food of life. 
Wine – Grapes are grown and crushed, trans-
formed by human work to make wine. Wine sym-
bolises joy and celebration. 
Bread and wine symbolise the Creator who gives 

life, the one who nourishes us. 
At the Last Supper Jesus gave himself in the form of bread and wine. 
What happens during Eucharist? 
Bread – Wheat is grown and ground, transformed by human work to make 
bread. Bread is a staple food of life. 
Wine – Grapes are grown and crushed, transformed by human work to 
make wine. Wine symbolises joy and celebration. 
Bread and wine symbolise the Creator who gives life, the one who nourish-
es us. 
At the Last Supper Jesus gave himself in the form of bread and wine. 
 
Please keep all of our First Holy Communion Candidates in your pray-
ers.  

The Parish office will be closed on  
Tuesday 26th August  

for Staff Training Session.  



Please pray for our recently  

deceased: 

June McLeod, Suzanne Kempnich, 
Sandra Frangiosa, Angela Varric-
chio, John Francis Ryan, Elda Di 

Lizio, Howard Smith (Howie), Bar-
bara Murphy, John Stevens,  

 
those whose  

Anniversaries  occur about now:  
Emma Cuellar, Stanley Kelliher, 
Feriero, Claremont, Martin Fami-
lies,  Walter Erceg and Edna Lon-
ergan, Peter Moran, James Bell, 
Sergio Gagetti,   

PARISH EVENTS  
THIS WEEK 

 
Monday  25 August 

 NO Mass 
Funeral 11.00am 

 (Late Mrs Sandra Frangiosa ) 
  

Tuesday 26 August 
(Parish Office Closed)  

Mass  8.00am  
 Rosary after Mass 
Samaritans 9.30am 

   
Wednesday 27 August 

 Mass 9.00am 
 NO Mass Delamore 4:45pm 

   
 Thursday 28 August 

 Mass 8.00am 
Funeral 10.30 am 

(for the late Mrs June McLeod) 
 

Friday 29 August 
 Mass 8.00am 

  
     Saturday 30 August 
Reconciliation 4.00pm 

Mass 5.00pm 
  

Sunday 31 August 
(22nd in Ordinary Time) 
Mass  7.30am, 9.30am 

     Mass 5.30pm  

SAMARITANS, a parish based or-
ganisation with 51 years of history in 

the parish,  
 

Tuesday Mornings  
(during School Term) 

9.30-12 with morning tea 
 

Card games, Scrabble, Rummykub, 
Art class, and Bingo. 

A fun packed morning! 
Chance to make new friends - All 

welcome - transport offered. 
Cost $7.00 per visit 

  
Come and enjoy a fun based morn-
ing in air-conditioned comfort in the 

Parish Hall (next to church) 
 

Contact 0405241644 for further in-
formation 

Jesus and Satan have an argument as to who is the better computer programmer. This 
goes on for a few hours until they agree to hold a contest with God as the judge. 

They set themselves before their computers and begin. They type furiously for several 
hours, lines of code streaming up and down the screen. 

Seconds before the end of the competition, a bolt of lightning strikes, taking out the 
electricity. Moments later, the power is restored, and God announces that the contest is 
over. He asks Satan to show what he has come up with. 

Satan is visibly upset, and cries, ‘I have nothing! I lost it all when the power went out.’ 

‘Very well, then,’ says God, ‘let us see if Jesus fared any better.’ 

Jesus enters a command, and the screen comes to life in vivid display, the voices of an 
angelic choir pour forth from the speakers. 

Satan is astonished. He stutters, ‘But how? I lost everything, yet Jesus' program is in-
tact! How did he do it?’ 

God looks up over his glasses and chuckles, ‘Ah you see, Jesus saves.’ 

Salvation has, rightly, always been the big issue. Who was going to make it, how it was 
going to happen and when would Christ return in glory have captured the imagination 
of each generation of believers. 

The roots of this thinking can be found in today's Gospel. The earliest Christians, espe-
cially the Gentiles, saw that the Jews had been given every opportunity for salvation. 
They were the Chosen people. They had the Law and the Prophets. They were looking 
for the Messiah. Jesus, however, did not come as they expected or act as they hoped, 
so they rejected him and his followers. Within a generation after Jesus' death the Jews 
were persecuting the Christians and expelling them from the synagogues. The Chris-
tians took comfort from saying that in the salvation race the Jews might have started as 
the favourites, but they had missed the start and were now coming last.    

This way of thinking had a strong effect on the Church. While we have always believed 
in the mercy and love of God, at different times we have been hostile to other religions, 
other denominations and the secular world. We have often needed to express this in 
absolute terms about who was going to be saved and, more importantly, who was not!  

The Second Vatican Council, however, reflected on the Church's experience of working 
side by side with religious people and secular humanists throughout the world who 
were as committed as we are to justice, love and freedom. In the ‘Declaration on the 
relationship of the Church to non-Christian religions’, the bishops thought more gener-
ously about how God has a relationship with all people who in turn relate to God, even 
if they do not name it in the same way we are able to. The Council did not resile from 
believing that Jesus is the way to the Father, but they also affirmed that God can work 
in an infinite number of ways to assist people to salvation. It is Church teaching now 
that our relationship to all people who share the best of our values must be character-
ised by acceptance, collaboration, dialogue and charity.  

This does not make salvation any less important. It just clarifies for us that it is God, not 
us, who does the saving and the judging. Christian salvation marks us out as people 
who know who we are following, where we are going, how we are getting there and 
why this world, and the next, matters to us. Salvation gives our lives meaning, direction 
and purpose.  

The way we live out this salvation should be irresistible to others. As the folk hymn 
sings, ‘They will know we are Christians by our love, by our love. Yes, they'll know we 
are Christians by our love.’                                                        © Richard Leonard SJ 



 FLOCKNOTE SIGNUP  
Many of us are familiar with the paper parish census form; we fill these out every few years to ensure we stay up to 
date with who is in the parish and to keep ourselves connected to parish programs and ministries. With much more 
activity online today, Flocknote is the ultimate secure solution for managing communication between you and the par-
ish. . Parishioners and visitors are invited to use the QR code  and signup and register with the parish. If you have 
any questions, speak with the Parish office or scan the QR code here to register today! 

Multicultural Mass 
October 12th, 2025 at  9.30am  

This year will be our first Multicultural Mass  and we are excit-
ed.  This event is a wonderful opportunity to honor and appre-
ciate the rich diversity within our Catholic faith while reaffirming 
the shared bonds that unite us as members of our Church.  
 
After the Mass, we will gather for lunch in the hall. We warmly 
invite everyone from our diverse cultures to contribute a dish to 
share, enhancing our community celebration of this special 
day.  
 
If you or your group would like to participate in the Multicultural 
Mass, please contact Fr Joseph or  Sandra at the Parish Of-
fice. We encourage everyone to come dressed in their coun-
try’s traditional costume. The Mass will include singing and 
readings in the native languages of our parishioners.  
 
Join us in this celebration as we recognize and appreciate the 
unique richness and diversity of our Catholic faith!  

Conversations on `Elder’ Matters (2 Sessions) 
The experience of ageing is as unique as each in-
dividual and so can present both gifts and challeng-
es throughout our lives. As we grow older, the chal-
lenges often become more prominent and conf 
ronting, and can impact our independence, family 
relationships, confidence, faith and general wellbe-
ing. 
As families and loved ones, we are also affected 
as we experience vicariously these many and com-
plex challenges of ageing, and struggle to under-
stand how best to promote and support wellbeing, 
while also reminding our loved ones of their ongoing 
worth and wisdom.  
Do you want to know more?  Join us for two 
evening sessions of input, reflection and discus-
sion led by Trish Carroll. 
These conversations will provide an opportunity to 
discuss: 
ā Our uniquely lived transitions and experiences of 
ageing,  
ā Acknowledgment of wisdom, talents, and contribu-
tions,  
ā Complexities of elder care, and  
ā The importance of self-care and sustenance. 
Trish Carroll is a Kedron parishioner who is a Psy-
chologist and Founder of Elder Matters – a private 
practice focused on supporting individuals who are 
experiencing the challenges of ageing and/or life 
transitions.  
When:  Wednesday, September 10th & 17th , 2025 
from 6.30-7.30pm 
Where: The Parish House – 134 Somerset Road, 
Kedron 
Please contact Sandra at the Parish Office on 3267 
4825 or email: kedron@bne.catholic.net.au  if you 
will be attending. 

Thank You for Your Feedback! 

We sincerely thank everyone who took the time to complete the parish survey. Your input is invaluable and will 
help us better understand and respond to the needs of our parish community. 

We received a mix of positive and constructive feedback. Many of you shared appreciation for the Eucharistic 
Ministry and the interaction with our priests—these areas are working well and we’re grateful for your support. 

One area that was highlighted for improvement is the Readers ministry. Some responses noted that readers 
occasionally struggle with microphone use or read too quickly, making it difficult to follow. We’ll be looking into 
ways to support and train our readers to ensure clarity and engagement during services. 

Feedback on music and the newsletter was evenly split, with both praise and suggestions for improvement. 
We’ll continue to explore how these can better serve our community. 

Thank you once again for your thoughtful responses. We’re committed to growing together and enhancing all 
our ministries so that we can serve at 100%. 

Together, with faith and unity, we can continue building a vibrant and welcoming parish for all. 



Cuts on Clifford 
 

132 Clifford Street, 
Stafford Heights  

Phone 3359 5199 
 

Call and ask for  
Bree or Chelsea 

cutsonclifford@outlook.com 

STOP line Service 
Phone: 1300 304 550 

Email: 
AOB@stopline.com.a
u Online Disclosure: 

www.bnecatholic.stopli
nereport.com STOP 

line is an external ser-
vice that receives con-

fidential information 
about `reportable con-
duct` under the Whis-
tle blower Policy. Re-
portable conduct in-
cludes suspected 

abuse, misconduct 
and policy breaches 

within the Archdiocese 
of Brisbane, Brisbane 

Catholic Education 
and Centacare Bris-

bane. Information can 
be shared anony-

mously  

WHS Incident Report. Pa-
rishioners and visitors are 
reminded of the requirement 
to immediately report any 
health or safety incident, 
injury or damage that occurs 
within our Parish. Reporting 
assists our Parish to provide 
the necessary assistance, 
take  remedial action and 
provide mandatory notifica-
tions to the Archdiocese and 
the Division of Work Health 
and Safety QLD.  


